
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING GROUP MEETING 14.30, VIA ZOOM, 8TH NOVEMBER 2023 

 

Attendees: 

Colin Painter 

Denise Osborne 

Ian Poole ( Places4People0 

Apologies: 

David Taylor 

 

• It was reported the total number of responses from the Village was 14. Whilst very low this 

could be construed as positive. 

• There were a few points worthy of consideration for alteration to the plan. These mainly 

related to Policy HAR1 and concerned  clarification on small development outside of the 

settlement boundary: in particular to points in subsections c.d.e. in the HAR1 policy 

statement. 

• Also suggestions were raised on the need to include within Community Action for a 

replacement village hall of the need to include improved energy efficiency within the project 

brief. As well as the need for the Design codes for new builds or extensions to cover energy 

efficiency. 

• It was reported that West Suffolk Council and Suffolk County Council responses did not raise 

any issues of concern or requiring change. 

• Ian Poole indicated he would be in a position to produce a response document by the end 

of November on matters raised. 

• It was agreed we should thank the Village for their consideration and responses. Colin 

agreed to place an entry in the December Village Newsletter. 

• Ian indicated a formal response document would be produced and any changes noted. The 

document would be placed on the Village website. 

• In terms of the next steps for the Parish Council there would be a need at the next  

meeting ( January), to note any changes to the plan as a result of consultation,  agree to the 

changes and formally agree for the revised plan to be submitted to WSC for their formal 

consultation process. 

 

 

13th November 2023 


